
Shutesbury Board of Health
March 16, 2022, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, 
Garrett Simonsen, board members; Mary Anne Antonellis, 
guest.

Actions taken:

Minutes of the meeting of March 2 were approved.  

56 Wendell Road condemnation action: In anticipation of a 
failure to meet the demolition deadline of March 23, the board 
decided on this course of action:
At the first BOH meeting after March 23, we expect to find the 
owner in violation of the order and to grant a 30-day reprieve 
subject to the receipt of a written report on the current status 
of the demolition. This report should include documentation of 
interactions with the demolition contractor, lawyer, and 
insurer. Up to three such reprieves may be granted.

DWCPs to be issued for:
29 January Hills
16 Cornwell
266 Pelham Hill
All repairs, all reviewed and approved by Charlie.



Discussion:

Mary Anne: the library is closing the composting toilet.  
Possibilities for running water and some kind of toilet facility 
were discussed.
 
March 16 District meeting: steps will be taken to provide 
benefits for Claudia.

Norene: there is action in FRCOG for public health nurses to 
cover for each other with contact tracing.  Arleen may be able 
to connect with them.

Arleen: no MAVEN-reported Covid cases since March 2 or 3.  A 
parent of a school child has tested positive; the child is 
quarantining. 

Adjourn 7:40


